
SHREWSBURY TOWN COUNCIL 
 

CITY OF SANCTUARY WORKING GROUP 
 

HELD AT SHROPSHIRE SUPPORTS REFUGEES HUB 
 

TUESDAY 19 NOVEMBER 2024 
 

PRESENT 
  
Councillors Phil Gillam (Chair) and Kevin Pardy 
 
Helen Ball (Town Clerk)  
 
Robert Douglas and Amanda Jayne Jones – Shropshire Supports Refugees 
 
 
13/24 APOLOGIES 
 
Apologies were received from Councillor Kate Halliday. 
 
14/24 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 
There were no interests declared. 
 
15/24 MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING 
 
It was agreed that the minutes of the last meeting held on 30 September 2024 previously circulated 
were an accurate account of proceedings.   
 
16/24 CITY OF SANCTUARY TOWN APPLICATION 
 
The main purpose of the meeting was to go through the Town Clerk’s presentation to the City of 
Sanctuary Panel.  Amendments were made to the slides.  All were happy with the Town Clerk 
presenting the slides and the Working Group being available to answer questions of the panel.  The 
Town Clerk would send the presentation to the Group for their perusal before the panel session. 
 
Councillors Halliday and Dean had advised that they would be both available to attend the meeting.  
All members of the Working Group confirmed they had the Teams link to the Panel Session and 
knew what time to log onto the meeting. 
 
 
 


